

# Chemong Public School Council Meeting Minutes

*Wednesday April 7, 2021- Webex Virtual Meeting*

Members present: Debbie, Tina, Lorie, Amanda, Nicole, Trish, Amy, Jamie, Jennifer, Sarah (by Phone), Janie  
 Regrets: Allison,

Agenda Item	Decision/Action Taken	Person(s) Responsible
<i>Review and approval of agenda</i>		
<i>Review and approval of previous minutes</i>		
<i>Old Business</i>	<b>1. Kernels- Popcorn will given out on April 8, 2021-04-20.</b>	<b>Trish</b>
<i>Principals Report</i>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>1. All Staffing has been put on hold for now. Virtual school may happen again for next school year. All parents will receive a survey to opt in for virtual next year. Difference as there will only be 3 times where you can opt into attending virtually.</b></li> <li><b>2. All Money has been spent the \$1000 for each division and the classroom grants of \$250 have been spend so all that money will be transferred out of School council account in to school account. Molly will move it over!</b></li> <li><b>3. Asymptomatic testing will be Saturday April 17 at TASS. You don't have to register but will need Health card.</b></li> <li><b>4. 328 orders for Hot lunch (Chicken and Fries, Hamburgers for staff)</b></li> </ol>	<b>Debbie</b>
<i>Vice Principal Report</i>	- Nothing to report	<b>Tina</b>
<i>Teachers Report</i>	- Staff came up with an idea for outdoor phys ed and DPA classes for the whole school. The equipment would be available to one class for one whole week. 7 sports divided up among the classes	<b>Lorie</b>
<i>Treasures Report</i>	- Report will be sent out this week on Edsby	<b>Trish</b>
<i>Chairs Report</i>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>1. Nicole brought up about an email from a community member wondering if their child would be in the yearbook if they have switched to virtual and switching back to school. If there is a year book they will be in and will also be in the composite on the wall.</b></li> <li><b>2. Virtual yearbook? Tabled for next meeting.</b></li> </ol>	<b>Amanda/Nicole</b>

<p><i>New Business</i></p>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Amanda is waiting to hear back Jenni Johnston from the Art school in Peterborough. The school has a \$500 grant from the school board that can be used for an activity. Looking into a paint night for students and families. Will bring up at next meeting.</li> <li>2. Yoga – Tina will book Julie. \$2.00 per student. 15 sessions 20-30 minutes per class. Will be done on the field. May take 2 days to do. Looking at 3<sup>rd</sup> week of May. Tina will take this on.</li> <li>3. Lorie will look in to Skipping. This can be done free.</li> <li>4. <b>Graduation Questions</b> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. <b>What is the Budget - \$1000 possible more that could be passed through the school council? IF no year book there will be money.</b></li> <li>2. <b>Date – Last week of School the Monday June 28, 2021</b></li> <li>3. <b>Clap Out – Parade like what was done last year since this is a tradition</b></li> <li>4. <b>Decorations – School Decorations</b></li> <li>5. <b>Mask that Amy and Anna have made.</b></li> <li>6. <b>Class sizes.</b></li> <li>7. <b>Jamie – Photo Prop stations. Photo Frame – Back drop for behind the podium. We can use the wall for this.</b></li> <li>8. <b>Jennifer – Cards from Teachers. The teachers do their own thing for each student.</b></li> </ol> <p>Debbie said we are encouraged not doing much because of restrictions Parents and families are not allowed to be on the grounds. We need to keep the flow going 2minutes per student. We need to stay within the amount of people allowed. Debbie doesn't want it to look like we are going against restriction. There was grad sweaters and t-shirts that the kids purchased.</p> </li> <li>5. Mr McKinleys class made us a Ice cream cones as a thank you for the Ice Cream!</li> <li>6. Donation from the Causeway Christian assembly. They were baskets for each class with lots of supplies and gift cards for Tim Hortons.</li> <li>7. The kinder bucket was found in the tube slide. 10 emails from the community to give donations to replace. 3 families gave money donations and said to use it to buy toys for the kids.</li> </ol>	
<p><i>Next meeting</i></p>	<p>Wednesday May 5, 2021 at 6:30pm - Webex</p>	
<p><i>Action Items</i></p>		
<p><i>Adjournment</i></p>	<p>7:10 om</p>	